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29 May 2008

Dear Sir or Madam
Re: Affordable Housing Interim Planning Guidance
Thank you for affording the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity of commenting on the above document. 
The house building industry is not against the provision of affordable housing and accepts that affordability is worsening in certain areas. That said we strive to ensure that affordable housing policy is reasonable and achievable alongside the myriad of other developer contributions in order that ultimately affordable housing can be delivered successfully in areas where there is evidence of need. 

With regard to the status of the guidance we have general concerns in terms of the implementation of the guidance, given that the policy is an interim policy, which will have little planning status. The HBF considers that planning policies such as affordable housing should be presented and considered as a Development Plan Document (DPD) and not as Supplementary Planning Documents as it is suggested that this guidance will become. Such policies could potentially have a considerable impact on developments and their viability and therefore should be examined independently as a DPD and subjected to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon them.
Thresholds and Targets

The Home Builders Federation disagree with setting prescriptive targets, and promote a more flexible approach to providing affordable housing. In seeking to determine what is an appropriate policy approach to securing affordable housing provision, consideration has to be given to the effects on overall housing supply. Particularly the viability of development sites which is a key theme of PPS3. Setting a higher percentage target is wholly counterproductive if that target impacts on development viability and so prevents sites coming forward. Or, if achieving that target means compromising so heavily on other policy objectives and planning obligation requirements that the overall quality of development is adversely affected. 

The HBF therefore object to the proposed change to the IPG to include a 40% target for affordable housing provision.
On-site Provision and Use of Commuted Payments

The presumption in favour of on-site provision and against the payment of commuted sums is objected to. This does not provide sufficient flexibility.

Type and Tenure

The precise mix of affordable dwellings in any housing development should be a matter for negotiation between developers and the Council taking on board the latest information from the evidence base, the availability or not of grant funding, current market conditions, and the nature and characteristics of each site. It is not for the Council to seek to dictate a precise mix for all housing developments. Therefore HBF support the proposals in the IPG in relation to this matter.
I trust that these comments will be fully considered by the council and would like to be kept informed of progress on this work.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Regions

Home Builders Federation
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